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Iraq War: 4,152 U.S. Military Deaths  •    Cost of War $550,616,888,750

Afghanistan War: 582 U.S. Military Deaths  •    Cost of War $200,000,000,000

NEGLECTED: Children, Health Care, Jobs, Housing, Schools, Hunger, Environment, etc ... 

“Torture. War Crimes. Orwellian 
Surveillance. Defying Subpoenas. Loss of 
Habeas Corpus. Broken Justice. Signing 
Statements. Secrecy. Constitutional Crisis. 
Nuclear Weapons in Space. Trillions of 
Dollars Missing at the Pentagon. Full-
Spectrum Dominance*. Control of Congress 
by Oil, Telecommunication, Pharmaceutical, 
Insurance, Defense and Banking Industries. 
Usury. CIA Black Ops. Veterans’ Suicide/
Catastrophic Injuries and Deaths. Promises 
Betrayed. Devastated Military Families. 
Childhood Obesity/Autism. Corporate 
Prison Complex. High School Drop Outs. 
Increasing Unemployment. Potential U.S. 
Bankruptcy. $55 Trillion Debt. Millions of 
Foreclosures. Seniors Suffering. A Million 
Dead Iraqis while Millions of Americans 
watch American Idol.

“We need a voice for the people and a de-
fender of the Constitution. We need revolu-
tionary change in energy, health care, trade, 
taxation and foreign policy. We don’t need 
politicians, we need Patriots who ask tough 
questions, reason intellectually and demon-
strate compassion.” 

— Samm (Denise) Simpson: Florida
(Editor: *Full-spectrum dominance is military 
control of all elements of the battle area - land, 
air, sea and space; a Department of Defense 
blue print to enhance the war machine using our 
children and our taxes.)

“Contrary to our current national m.o., 
it’s not all about me, just as it’s not all about 
our country. It’s about the gigantic, histori-
cal turning point the entire world fi nds it-
self in now – the realization that we must 
all come together individually and globally, 
that WAR IS NOT THE ANSWER!

“It’s critical that our next president 
be not just a national leader, but a world 
leader, someone respected and revered 
for integrity, intelligence, and humanistic 
compassion for all – a person who rec-
ognizes that since Hiroshima, a military/
industrial/corporate coup has occurred in 
this nation. It’s a coup that has placed the 
entire world in peril. 

“Our country and the world needs an 
American president who understands that 
democracy has departed from the U.S., and 
that greed, power mongering, and manipu-
lation reign supreme. We need a U.S. presi-
dent who can work effectively and altruisti-
cally to bring us the redirection we all need 
so desperately.” 

— Rita Ague: Colorado Springs, Colorado

“I want a president who stays true to what 
he says he will do for the American people. 
I would like to see a president who cares 
enough to provide health care for all people, 
do something tangible about our unstable 
economy, begin a withdrawal of troops from 
Iraq, and make our country one that others 
will respect once again.”

— Fran Rajotte: Nashville, Tennessee

“Our next president will face the unprec-
edented challenges of restoring America’s 
damaged reputation in the world, develop-
ing a sane foreign policy, and dealing with 
a crumbling economy and a planet in peril. 
It is necessary that our next commander-in-
chief be someone with knowledge of the 
world, the determination to resolve con-
fl icts peacefully and the character to inspire 
the respect and admiration of the world.

“He also needs to be aware of the history 
and complexities of the American Experi-
ence in the world and open-minded enough 
to learn from our past mistakes in dealing 
with our foreign and domestic problems. 
Someone who is truly compassionate 
would be most welcome.

“In short, we need a huge change from 
the past eight years. We want to be proud of 
our president, not embarrassed by him. We 
need someone who will not only be good 
for the USA, but for the world.”

— Rayilyn Brown: Arizona

 ► VOTE because, Page 2(Resources: icasualties.org; costofwar.com; huffingtonpost.com/2008/06/30/war-costs-for-iraq-and-af_n_110109.html)

“The qualities I expect in a president are 
intelligence, integrity, compassion, hon-
esty, the ability to see the over-all picture 
objectively, and the ability to pronounce 
NUCLEAR correctly while condemning it.”
— Corine Thornton: Hayward, California
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Director’s Notes

“The next President of the United States 
must be able to communicate with the people 
in a clear and honest language. A health care 
program for those who are below the poverty 
line is necessary. He should work toward com-
munication and diplomacy when other coun-
tries are struggling with border or other diffi -
culties. He should choose a running mate who 
is experienced and can add to his knowledge 
and understanding of various concerns. 

“I hope he will learn how the United 

“I am hoping for our next President to have 
the ability to speak in public intelligently. This 
would give us a boost in confi dence at home 
and abroad.”

— Linda Hicks: Richmond, Missouri

“I look for a charismatic leader with an as-
tute global view of the issues before us. The 
presidential candidate should be knowledge-
able about how other cultures and segments of 
our society approach issues, be respectful of 
differences and be open to compromise. ‘My 
way or the die way’ is a primitive approach to 
solving problems. A leader needs compromis-
ing and negotiating skills.

“The individual’s private life is of inter-
est to me, for I believe it refl ects maturity, 
stability, loyalty and serves as a role model 
for our youth.”

— Natalie Hartman Whitnack: 
Fair Oaks, California

“The next president could appoint up to 
three Supreme Court Justices. We need a court 
with enough empathy to at least return our 
constitutional freedoms to us. This is what we 
need to be thinking when we vote this fall.”
— Jeanne Norris: Franklin County, New York

“We need a President who will listen to 
people’s needs – equitably – and use words 
rather than weapons to resolve differences 
with other countries.”

— Kay Weeks: Ellicott City, Maryland

“What is important to me in a next presi-
dent:  Call it the Great Turning, The Hinge 
of History, or The Planet in Critical Care, 
but we are at a moment in time which calls 
for a visionary leader, one who is well edu-
cated and deeply attuned to the urgent needs 
begging to be addressed in a powerful and 
globally cooperative way.”
 — Ellen Murphy: Bellingham, Washington

We the people are the rightful masters 
of both Congress and the courts, 

not to overthrow the Constitution 
but to overthrow the men 

who pervert the Constitution.

— Abraham Lincoln

“To our Next President:
In your care, America can become a beacon 

of peace in this sad world.”
— Anne Anthony: Florida Keys

I know we are supposed to write about the 
need in our country for a new president and 
what it will mean to a country that is founder-
ing. But I am choosing to show what the grass 
roots can do to keep our country on the right 
track and how it resonates in the world

This picture shows our vigil with several 
other peace groups, in recognition of Nagasaki 
Day at St. Marys, Georgia, – Site of The Naval 
Submarine Base Kings Bay.

In response to our vigil I received an e-mail 
from “Tomida Narumi In Gratitude from Japan 
for your Nagasaki Day Vigil at Kings Bay.” 

The letter is too long to include in this report 
but I am including one excerpt and my e-mail 
address so that anyone can write to me and I 
will send the full letter.

“My name is Tomida Narumi (Tomida is my 
family name), a woman living in Kyoto, Ja-
pan. I was forwarded your e-mail of this vigil 
from my American friend living in Cordele, 
GA, (Fr. Robert Cushing). I give my thanks-
giving to you for this vigil from the bottom 
of my heart. I forwarded this information to 
my elder “hibakusha” friend. He rejoiced 
and thanked for your action, and said that 
the democracy and the movement of abolish-
ing any nuclear weapons in America would 
never fade as long as the soul like this vigil 
and grass-root peacemaking would be there. I 
agree his opinion.”

Hopefully, whoever becomes president 
will have the courage and intelligence to 
pursue peace and follow the lead of the good 
American people. 

— Renee Mintz: St. Augustine, Florida

Dear Grandmothers for Peace:
For this issue of our newsletter, I asked what 

some of you want, expect, hope for in the new 
President. After eight long years of, shall I say 
misery, we hope and want much. I want Amer-
ica to become the country the world THINKS 
we were, not necessarily WHAT we were. I 
have few other words right now, except: 
Vote because the planet depends on you.
Vote because our country depends on you.
Vote because your state depends on you.
Vote because your city/town depends on you.

Vote because your family depends on you.
Vote because you are an American, and we 
all depend on each other. 

Peace to all of us, Lorraine 

 OTHER GRANNY GROUPS

Farms Not Arms (FNA), based in Petalu-
ma, CA, was formed two years ago by farmers 
who wanted to take a more active role in the 
broader social and political life of the country, 
and specifi cally to add a farmer’s perspective 
to the movement for peace, social justice, and 
a healthy environment. 

FNA has grown to over three hundred farm-
ers and food industry people, with support 
from the Family Farm Defenders, Madison, 
Wisconsin; Jim Hightower; Ambassador 
Carol Moseley Braun; George Naylor; Do-
lores Huerta; and organizations including 
Global Exchange, Peaceroots Alliance, Or-
ganic Consumers Association, plus others.

One FNA project that is attracting a lot of 
interest is Swords to Ploughshares, a project 
of the newly formed Farmer-Veteran Co-
alition, which seeks to provide training and 
employment in the agriculture fi eld to return-
ing war veterans. This project seeks to con-
nect veterans and farmers for a positive col-
laboration that will help both veterans and the 
farming community. 
For more information: Linda Speel at 
Linda@farmsnotarms.org; 
farmsnotarms.org/; FNA, PO Box 255, 
Petaluma, CA 94953, 707-765-0196.

P.S. With the rising postage costs I want to 
thank all of you who “pace” yourselves and 
send in donations when the newsletter arrives, 
either in Fall or Spring. It keeps our costs 
down, we do not have to send out a renew-
al letter to each of you. Thank you for your 
“from the heart” donations. LK 

Nations can be helpful to all nations, and 
will insist we pay our dues and funds which 
have been withheld the past years.”

— Roma Jo Thompson: From a red 
state that wants to become blue.
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GFPI  News
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► NEWS, PAGE 4

Superior, Wisconsin
Dorothy Wolden

The GFP Northland Chapter carried 
their banner in the 4th of July parade in Su-
perior, WI. We joined a fl oat from the local 

chapter of Veterans for Peace. The response 
from the large crowd (over 1,000 people) was 
overwhelmingly positive to both groups, with 
women along the route particularly enthusias-
tic, clapping and shouting encouragement.

I was very proud to be carrying the banner 
for Grandmothers for Peace, and proud of the 
intelligent response of my community to our 
presence in the parade. 

Many of us attended the August Hiroshima 
Remembrance Vigil in Duluth, Minnesota.

E-mail: g4peace1@charter.net

Florida Keys
Anne Anthony

On April 27th, three GFP Florida Keys 
members went to Key West High School for 
counter-recruitment efforts. Mostly we were 
ignored as we sat outside the cafeteria with 
our materials: Truth in Recruitment from 
American Friends Service Committee, 
Opt-Out Forms from GFP, 6 Principles of 
Non-Violence, etc. 

However, about 20 students did stop by and 
talk with us, as well as several teachers. At one 
point we saw three Marine recruiters in the 
distance - they usually sit at the adjacent table, 
but they did not come near us. I think the prin-
cipal (a military man himself), who reluctantly 
agreed to have us on campus, asked them to 
set up somewhere else, out of our vision. A 
student from the school newspaper took our 
picture, but would not stay to talk with us. 

At the April 19th Saturday vigil, the woman 
who owns a business near the stoplight where 
we all stand, cussed out the Lutheran pas-
tor who stands with us and called the police 
again. She said the honking was “disturbing 
the peace” and our presence was taking away 
from her business. 

An offi cer pulled passenger cars over and 
issued warnings and several TICKETS for 
honking. (The last time she called, a differ-
ent offi cer asked us to remove the “Honk for 
Peace” signs, which we replaced with “Wave 
for Peace.”) The news went out like wildfi re 
on the local radio, on the internet (bigpinekey.
com), and created much attention and contro-
versy. One of Kim’s friends was ticked, but 
won his appeal with the dismissal of his ticket 
in traffi c court. We and other peace groups 
will continue to protest at this busy intersec-
tion “until the war is over.”

(E-mail: grannyanny@bellsouth.net) 

United Kingdom
Jean Stead

While Britain was, to its surprise, winning 
the largest number of Olympic medals in 100 
years and coming in the top grouping with 
the US and China, the dark cloud of the Cold 
War was also enveloping it during the August 
holiday month.

Russia was attacking Georgia in retaliation 
for Georgia attacking the neighbouring state 
of Ossetia. Both Czechoslovakia and Poland 
had agreed to take American anti-nuclear mis-
sile stations in their countries, despite protests 
from a big proportion of their people. They 
said these made them nuclear targets. The 
Russians also said it would make them a tar-
get for a nuclear attack. So now the fear of a 
nuclear war is back with us again. 

This gives great point to a subject largely 
shied away from by the two main political par-
ties – the nuclear threat in Europe and the dem-
onstrations planned against nuclear weapons. 
Britain is almost alone in Europe in possessing 
them, and under the New Labour government, 
has shown no desire to give them up.

They have agreed to update their Trident 
submarine nuclear warhead programme with 
American co-operation. They have not wait-
ed for a Parliamentary vote, as promised, to 
go ahead with the decision to build new and 
even more deadly warheads. Preparations 
have already started at the Atomic Weap-
ons Establishment at Aldermaston, about 40 
miles west of London. There is the equivalent 
of 1,000 Hiroshima bombs at present mount-
ed on Britain’s Trident submarines.

That is why Grandmothers for Peace UK 
are planning to join a national demonstration 
outside the Aldermaston base where the inter-
continental ballistic missile system is built, on 
which the equivalent of about $6 billion are 
being spent. It is run by the British govern-

ment’s defence ministry 
with American private 
contractors.

O n  O c t o b e r  2 7 t h , 
GFP will join a one-day 
blockage of the base, 
widely publicised among 
national groups. Grand-
mothers for Peace al-
ready have leaders like 
Helen John and Lindis 
Percy in the forefront 
of these groups.

A w o m e n ’s  p e a c e 

camp has been operating outside Aldermas-
ton for years, and they will be the hosts of this 
demonstration. 

They meet the second weekend of every 
month for two days, from Friday evening to 
Sunday midday. They take tents, water and 
food and camp outside. They climb fences, 
make videos and banners, and in a Block the 
Builders protest, have managed to stop the 
trucks going into the base for the submarine 
and nuclear bomb construction work. There 
have been over 40 arrests and many attempts 
to stop the demonstrators by the building of 
new fences and a new road into the camp.

It gives strength to our protest that we know 
all the GFP members in the US are supporting 
us in our opposition.

(E-mail: jeanstead@hotmail.co)

Bellingham, Washington
Ellen Murphy

“We have no offi cial chapter, but many ac-
tive grandmothers. We are now preparing for 
our big event of the year, International Day 
of Peace, September 21, 2008, sponsored 
by the Whatcom Peace and Justice Center 
and many co-sponsors. We are excited that 
Kathy Kelly will be our speaker this year, 
and that with lucky me, she will present a 
nonviolence training the next day.”

Karen Barschdorf, left, Dorothy 
Wolden, and Kathy Hermes proudly 
participate in the 4th of July parade.

Florida Keys Grandmothers for Peace 5th Anniversary Protest. 

Drawing by Lawrence Anthony



Page   4                            Grandmothers for Peace - Fall 2008

Honoring Peg McIntire
Peg McIntire went to the rally on Memo-

rial Day 2008, came home with chest pains 
and quietly passed in the early morning 
hours. She had family with her. Her last day 
was spent “doing.” Now each of us has to do 
a little more, AND bring someone new into 
the peace movement!

At age 97, Peg always proved you were 
never too old for activism and spent her last 
day trying to make a difference. She was our 
“elder stateswoman.” The following is Peg 
McIntire’s last message to me:
Dear Lorraine: 

We will all be celebrating Memorial Day 
as a national holiday, but with a uniquely 
personal twinge as we remember loved ones 
who have died, and pray for the young men 
and women who are in danger today on active 
duty in foreign lands.

The following is the poem that I will read on 
Sunday at UU, and again on Monday when our 
local anti-war groups rally in St. Augustine’s 
Plaza de la Costituzione.

This poem is by Captain Michael Davis 
O’Donnell, Killed in Action on March 24, 
1970, in the Republic of Vietnam.

If you are able, 
Save them a place
Inside of you.

And save one backward glance
When you are leaving
For the place they can no longer go.

Be not ashamed to say
You love them,
Though you may
Not have always.

Take what they have left
And what they have taught you
With their dying
And keep it with your own.

And in that time
When men decide and feel safe
To call the war insane,
Take one moment to embrace
Those gentle heroes you left behind.

Sacramento, California
Lorraine Krofchok

March 19, 2008, thousands of “we the peo-
ple” were in the street at protests and vigils 
all over the country. Hundreds of people were 
arrested in DC and SF.

At our Sacramento protest on a busy inter-
section, Nancy, Ralph, and I held 10 pages 
of “little soldiers” - there are 400 soldiers on 
each page and that totaled 4,000 American 
war dead (actual count was 3,990). If I want-
ed to represent the Iraqi dead, some estimate 
one million, I would need 2,500 pages. Each 
of those lives was precious to someone and 
should be to all of us.

Grandmothers for Peace participated in 
actions in Phoenix, AZ; Chico, CA; Santa 
Clarita, CA; Duluth, MN; St. Augustine, FL; 
Washington state; the Florida Keys; Wilming-
ton, NC; Upper NY state; Atlanta, GA; plus, 
various “granny groups” had actions around 
the country from recruiting station protests, to 
die-ins, and knit-ins.

The annual August Peace Event, August 9,  
found many of us remembering the atomic 
bomb victims of Hiroshima and Nagasaki.

Phoenix, Arizona
Odell Nelson

The GFP Northwest Valley Chapter 
proudly display their new banner, unfortu-
nately at the 5th Anniversary of the Iraq war, 
March 19, 2008.

North Carolina
Lynn Heritage

Southeastern Area contact person, Lynn 
Heritage with 
her “little sol-
diers” at the 5th 
Anniversary of 
the Iraq War 
protest vigil, 
March 19, 
2008.

News: California, North Carolina, Arizona, 
Indiana, Washington
► CONTINUED FROM  PAGE 3

Indiana
Christie Smith Stephens

Grandmothers for Peace International, 
Indiana Chapter continues with monthly 
peace rallies, support of a peace fund which 
now exceeds $900,000 at our local university, 
going door to door encouraging voter registra-
tion and participation in elections, reading and 
book reports on current political and global 
concerns, letters to editors and legislators, 
presentations for groups and classes, and our 
weekly meetings.

In August several of us were fortunate to vis-
it the home of Anne Frank in Amsterdam and 
the site of The Singing Revolution in Tallinn, 
Estonia. The Singing Revolution, the amazing 
story of which is told in a documentary fi lm 
of the same name, recounts how the people 
of Estonia without weapons sang themselves 
from occupation to freedom. May it be so all 
around the world.

E-mail: ecstephens1@aol.com

Kennewick, Washington 
Susie Gaul

Two years ago we put lights making a peace 
sign in our window. At fi rst no one said a 
word. In the last three months we have had 
people stop and ask how we made it. There is a 
change in the wind - it’s coming -  it’s up to us 
to keep it going. Stand up and yell ENOUGH! 
Peace to all.

Santa Clarita, California
Patty Carmody

The Santa Clarita Grandmothers for Peace 
continue with monthly vigils, fi rst Sunday of 
the month at our local mall. Usually we gath-
er at 3:00 pm, but during these hot summer 
months we wait until 7:00 pm as the sun goes 
down. Naturally we are hoping that the current 
presidential campaign will place proper focus 
on the need for serious pursuit of an end to 
U.S. involvement in any wars. 

E-mail:  pcarmody@ca.rr.com

Bless you, Peg, and peace to all of us.

GFP Lorraine 
Krofchok and Mary 
Youngblood, a 
two-time Grammy 
award winner, and the 
first woman to record 
professionally on 
the Native American 
flute, at the August 
Peace Event. 
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International Offi ce
Lorraine Krofchok, Director
Grandmothers for Peace International
P.O. Box 580788
Elk Grove, CA 95758
Phone: (916) 730-6476 
E-mail: lorraine@grandmothersforpeace.org

United States
Local Chapters/Contact People

Alabama: 
Evergreen Area Contact Person
Diane S. Sosebee
Phone: (251) 578-2350 
E-mail: dianesosebee@hotmail.com
Huntsville Area Contact Person
Margaret Darlene Ehinger
Phone: (256) 536-2716
E-mail: ehingermd@bellsouth.net

Arizona: 
Northwest Valley Chapter (Phoenix Area)
Jamaes Stewart
E-mail: laojim@cox.net

Arkansas: 
Eureka Springs Chapter
Ann Johnson
Phone: (479) 253-2927
E-mail: homeineureka@earthlink.net

California: 
Hayward Chapter
Corine Thornton
Phone: (510) 582-7699 
Palm Springs Area Contact Person 
Barbara Humphreys
Phone: (760) 770-7160
E-mail: vagabarb@earthlink.net
Sacramento Area Chapter
Lorraine Krofchok
Please see International Office 
San Carlos Area Contact Person
Joanne Thompson
Phone: (650) 592-3656 
E-mail: garnet248@sbcglobal.net
San Diego Area Contact Person
Kathleen Schroeder
E-mail: claywomank@pacbell.net
San Luis Obispo Area Chapter
Molly Johnson
Phone/Fax: (805) 467-2431
E-mail: peacegrannie@hotmail.com
Santa Clarita Chapter (So. California)
Patty Carmody
Phone: (661) 296-5904
E-mail:  pcarmody@ca.rr.com

X  PLEASE  SEE  GFP DIRECTORY, PAGE 6

T h i n g s   T o   K n o w

13 Cities Approve Resolution 
Opposing War with Iran

On Monday, July 14, 2008, Bellingham, 
Washington, became the fi rst city in Wash-
ington to take an offi cial stance against US 
military intervention in Iran. The council’s 
unanimous 7-0 vote received a standing ova-
tion from a crowd of supporters. Bellingham 
is now the thirteenth city in the nation to have 
approved a resolution regarding opposition to 
war with Iran.

NOVEMBER 21-23, 2008
Be a part of history! 

Join thousands of hu-
man rights advocates, 
students, union workers, 
nuns, artists, teachers, 
grandmothers, com-
munity organizers, 
immigrants, indigenous 
people and peace activ-

ists in Columbus, Georgia, at the gate of Fort 
Benning to take a stand for the closure of the 
School of the Americas. 

Take a stand to end U.S. policies that cause 
death and violence throughout the world.

Take a stand for justice. 
Contact: (202) 234-3440; www.soaw.org

Joan Wile founded Grandmothers Against 
the War in New York City 
in 2003. The group has 
continually protested the Iraq 
occupation.

Her book, Grandmothers 
Against the War: Getting 
Off Our Fannies and Stand-
ing Up for Peace, focuses on 

events surrounding the arrest of her and 17 
other grandmothers when they tried to enlist 
in the Times Square recruiting station. They 
were arrested, jailed, and tried. The arrestees 
became known as the Granny Peace Brigade, 
receiving international media coverage.

Joan has devoted a section to Grandmoth-
ers for Peace International. Her book is avail-
able at major and many independent book 
stores, and online from Amazon.com and 
Barnes & Noble.com.

GFP Still Accepts Snail Mail
For our Grandmothers for Peace members 

who are without computer access, we wel-
come your comments and invite you to send 
them anytime, but especially in January and 
June each year for newsletter consideration.

There are space limitations, but if you want 
to contribute to the newsletter, a few to 150 
words are welcome. Photos also welcome. 

Mark your calendar, and see the back page 
of the newsletter for our address.  

Mankind must put an end to war, 
or war will put an end to mankind.

— John F. Kennedy

Need Motivation???
Read or re-read Nevil Shute’s 

“On The Beach,” a novel about 
the world after nuclear war – an 
accidental nuclear war.

Leal Portis, President • 301 Redbud Way • Nevada City, CA 95959 • USA 
Phone/Fax (530) 265-3887 • E-mail: portis.leal@gmail.com

Barbara Wiedner & Dorothy Vandercook
Memorial Scholarship Foundation

2008 Peace Scholarship Winners

$500
Benjamin Simon

Takoma Park, Maryland
Jennifer Pimentel

Dennisport, Massachusetts
Lauren Weiner

Ventura, California
$250

Opar Abdulai
Kampala, Uganda

Diana Banda
Ashland, Oregon

$250
Ellen Biesack

Fuquay-Varina, North Carolina
Lacey Davidson
Wirt, Minnesota
Scott Elfensein

Miami, Florida
Owoicho James

Garki-Abuja, Nigeria
Lindsey Kim

Reiverside, Connecticut

$250
Katherine Miller
Portland, Oregon

Ximena Mora
San Diego, California
Chelsea Lynn-Rhue

Parker, Colorado
Erika Solanki

Hayward, California
Kaylee Weil

Oceanside, California
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GFP Directory: U.S. & 
International 
Contacts

Link to Other Granny Groups at 
www.grandmothersforpeace.org

Texas con’t:
Austin/Round Rock/Hill Country Chapter
Linda Wiles
Phone: (512) 912-7624; 
Cell: (512) 619-5715
E-mail: wileslinda@yahoo.com

Virginia: 
Northern Virginia Chapter
Suzanne C. Doherty
Phone: (703) 425-6894
E-mail: scdoherty@cox.net

Washington: 
Eastern Washington Area Contact Person 
Susie Gaul
Phone: (509) 582-3495
E-mail: nimnal2@yahoo.com

Wisconsin: 
Milwaukee Area Contact Person
Verdell De Yarman
Phone: (414) 562-8014
Northland Chapter (Superior)
Janet Provost
Phone/Fax: (715) 394-7929 
E-mail: g4peace1@charter.net

International
Local Chapters/Contact People

Germany: 
Berlin Area Contact Person
Eva Quistorp (affiliated w/Women for Peace)
E-mail: equistorp@aol.com

Romania: 
Romanian Chapter
Ms. Victoria Dirvaru
Str. Mitropoliei Nr. 26
2400 RO
Phone: 0040 269 218178 
Fax: 0040 269 232650 

South Africa: 
South Africa Chapter
Mufumbe Mateso, PWC General Secretary
Grandmothers for Peace
Power of Women and Children, South Africa
P.O. Box 17066, Hillbrow 2038
Johannesburg, South Africa 

United Kingdom: 
Area Contact Person
Jean Stead
E-mail: jeanstead@hotmail.co

California con’t:
Southern California Area Contact Person 
(West San Fernando Valley, Los Angeles 
County, Conejo Valley, Ventura County)
Flo Weber 
Phone: (818) 716-7876 
E-mail: floaweber@aol.com

Colorado: 
Durango Area Contact Person
Lorna Waddington 
E-mail: lornawadd@earthlink.net
Colorado Springs Area Contact Person
Rita Ague
Phone: (719)339-7554
E-mail: AGUE2008@comcast.net

Florida: 
Cocoa Area Contact Person
Terre Beasley 
Phone: (321) 591-8644
E-mail: terrebeads@yahoo.com
Dunedin Contact Person
Samm Simpson
Phone: (727) 734-4192
Florida Keys Area Contact Person
Anne Anthony 
Phone: (305) 745-9041 
E-mail: grannyanny@bellsouth.net
St. Augustine Contact Person 
Renee Mintz
E-Mail: pepper82@comcast.net

Georgia: 
Atlanta Contact Person
Carolyn Dowie
Phone: (678) 513-4675
E-mail: carolyndowie@hotmail.com

Indiana: 
Indiana Chapter
Christie Smith Stephens
Phone: (765) 644-0069 
E-mail: ecstephens1@aol.com 

Iowa: 
Iowa City Contact Person
Bryson Dean
Phone: (318) 541-8806 
E-mail: grandmotherfp@yahoo.com

Maryland: 
Maryland Chapter
Deborah Matherly
Phone: (410) 730-6049 
E-mail: dwmatherly@aol.com 

Massachusetts: 
Boston Area Contact Person
Susan Lees
Phone: (781) 316-1618
E-mail: swlees@earthlink.net

Michigan: 
Area Contact Person
Joni Keskey
Phone: (231)-275-3040
E-mail: tjkeskey@chartermi.net

Minnesota: 
Duluth Area Contact Person
Mona Cheslak
Phone: (218) 724-1193
E-mail: monajc@hotmail.com
Minneapolis / St. Paul Chapter
Constance Fleisher
Phone: (651) 227-4619
E-mail: CBF36@aol.com

Missouri: 
St. Louis Area Contact Person
Sue Jackson
Phone: (314) 647-1260 (evening)
E-mail: JACKSONDS@aol.com

Montana: 
Area Contact Person
Bonnie Toczek
E-mail: montanamomma43@yahoo.com

New York: 
Chautauqua County Area Contact Person
Faith Woolson
E-mail: woolson@netsync.net 
Franklin County Chapter
Jeanne Norris
Phone: (518) 483-9176
E-mail: jeannenorris@verizon.net

North Carolina: 
Southeastern Area Contact Person
Lynn Heritage
Phone: (910) 616-5523
E-mail: ncpeacegrannie@yahoo.com
Western Area Contact Person
Clare Hanrahan 
Phone: (828) 285-0010 
E-mail: hanrahan@buncombe.main.nc.us 
Website: celticwordcraft.com

Ohio: 
Bayside Area Chapter
Margaret Kreager
E-mail: bayside1022@yahoo.com

Oregon: 
Myrtle Creek Area Contact Person
Julieene DeMarsh
Phone: (541) 680-4231 
E-mail: julienne@tymewyse.com
Portland Area Contact Person
Cindy Prince
E-mail: cindy@jujujoint.com

Texas: 
Amarillo Area Contact Person
Pam Allison
E-mail: psallison@earthlink.net

NO GFP POLITICAL

ENDORSEMENTS PERMITTED

Although Grandmothers for Peace, as an 
organization or chapter, can not endorse

any political candidate or group
due to our non-profit status,

WE DO THANK EVERYONE WHO SUPPORTS PEACE.
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T a k e  O u r  M e s s a g e  W h e r e v e r  Y o u  G o !

Hats on to GFP
For peaceful protesting — an
adjustable Baseball Cap with The 
GFP Logo — $12.00 each

Bumper Stickers
$2.00 each, postage included.
Volume discounts available.

&

Sew-on Logo Patch

Navy Zipper-Top
Tote

Navy 
Open-Top

Tote

Grandmothers for Peace
P.O. Box 580788 • Elk Grove, California • 95758 • USA • phone: 1 (916) 730-6476
e-mail: lorraine@grandmothersforpeace.org • web: http://www.grandmothersforpeace.org 

Prices
ORDER  FORM Sizes:

Sm          Med         Lge         Lge        Lge         Lge    TOTAL 
X-           XX-        XXX-

**Return this Order Form to:
Sarah Johnson
9612 Kent Street
Elk Grove, CA  95624 • USA  
Phone: (916) 686-5858
E-mail: sjohnson@surewest.net

Name:

Address:

                                                                                     
  1. WOMEN’S SWEATSHIRTS (Blue)                        $19.00

  2. WOMEN'S CREWNECK T-SHIRTS (Blue)           $12.00

  3. WOMEN'S CREWNECK T-SHIRTS (White)         $12.00

  4. WOMEN'S SCOOPNECK T-SHIRTS (Blue)         $15.00

  5. WOMEN'S SCOOPNECK T-SHIRTS (WHITE)     $15.00

  6. MEN'S AUXILIARY SWEATSHIRTS (Blue)          $19.00

  7. MEN'S AUXILIARY T-SHIRTS (Blue)                    $12.00

  8. Children’s T-Shirts                                                   $10.00

  9. Children’s Sweatshirts                                             $12.00

10. OPEN-Top Tote — Navy                                         $12.00
         (10 oz. Cotton Canvas, 14" x  10 ½" x 5")

11. ZIPPER-Top Tote — Navy                                      $15.00
         (10 oz. Cotton Canvas, 22" x  15" x 5" w/small, interior zipper pocket)

12. Baseball Cap with Logo (adjustable size)                      $12.00

13. Bumper St icker (postage included)                          $  2.00
            [Volume discounts available]

14. Sew-on Logo Patch (S&H included)                            $  3.00

15. Buttons (S&H included)                                                $  2.00
            [Volume discounts available]

2-4         6-8        10-12      14-16

                                                                                                                                         SHIPPING: $4.50 for 1st item =   $

$2.00 for each additional item  x                =  $

Make check payable to Grandmothers for Peace International** for the  TOTAL:    $

n/a n/a

n/a

n/a

INTERNATIONAL SHIPPING  
IS EXTRA



Grandmothers for Peace International
P.O. Box 580788
Elk Grove, California  95758   USA
Phone: (916) 730-6476
E-mail: lorraine@grandmothersforpeace.org 
Web: http://www.grandmothersforpeace.org 
Newsletter Editor/Publisher:  Patricia Altenburg

ADDRESS SERVICE REQUESTED

NONPROFIT ORGN
U. S. POSTAGE

PAID
Sacramento, CA
Permit No. 1041

Grandmothers for Peace - Fall  2008

U Renew     U Keep me on the mailing list     U New     U Remove me from the mailing list

Name

Mailing Address

City                                                          State                         Zip

Phone:            day                                             evening

          U E-mail: Put me on the GFP E-mail alert list.

P l e a s e  m a k e  m e m b e r s h i p  c h e c k  p a y a b l e  t o  G r a n d m o t h e r s  f o r  P e a c e  I n t ’ l
       U  $25    Regular\yearly                                       U  $25    Mens’ Auxiliary\yearly

       U  $15    Senior Citizen\yearly                            U  $50    Patron\yearly

       U  $30    Family\yearly                                          U  $100  Sponsor\yearly

U $           For International Donations, please contact Grandmothers for Peace by e-mail, or postal                  
   mail.

Mail to:

Grandmothers for Peace International
P.O. Box 580788

Elk Grove, CA  95758  USA
7/2007

G F P I   M e m b e r s h i p 
R e n e w a l / A p p l i c a t i o n

— Please Support Our Work By Renewing Your Membership —

Numbers You Need
4,152 US Military Deaths in Iraq*
Cost of War: $550,616,888,750**

It is important that President Bush, 
key people in his Administration, and 
members of Congress hear from you.

President George W. Bush
Phone: (202) 456-1111 [comment line]

Fax: (202) 456-2461
E-mail: president@whitehouse.gov 

First Lady Laura Bush
E-mail: first.lady@whitehouse.gov 

Vice-President Dick Cheney
E-mail: vice.president@whitehouse.gov 
Secretary of State Condoleezza Rice

Fax: (202) 261-8577
E-mail: secretary@state.gov

Secretary of Defense 
Robert M. Gates

Phone: (703) 697-5737
Members Of Congress 

Senate & House: (202) 224-3121
(*icasualties.org; **nationalpriorities.org; 9-2-2008)

“No one man can terrorize a whole nation unless 
we are all his accomplices.”  - Edward R. Murrow



Dear Grandmothers for Peace:

Are you considering buying a “store” canvas bag for your grocery shopping? Why not use your Grandmothers for 

Peace tote, or purchase one from us? If you shop twice a week you would save two plastic bags 

from going into the landfill by using our tote for part of your purchase. Doesn’t sound like 

much does it. Well, in a month you would save eight bags, and in a year that would be 96 

bags. Multiply that by perhaps a thousand of us doing that and it is 96,000 less bags in 

a landfill. See how important we are collectively in this — and the entire process! 

Together we can make a difference — and I am not just talking totes!

An article in the Sacramento News and Review, August 9, 2007, stated, “It 

takes around 430,000 gallons of oil to produce 100 million standard plastic 

grocery bags (or about 232 bags per gallon), according to Jared Blumenfeld 

of the San Francisco Department of the Environment. But stats from the 

American Forest and Paper Association in 1999 suggest that an equal 

amount of paper bags kill 14,000 trees (about 714 bags per tree).” And, I 

say, we need to preserve our natural resources!

For the next several months, when you order one of our open top totes, 

REGULAR SHIPPING WILL BE FREE. They also make great gifts 

for any occasion. We can spread our message and help the environment, 

too, as you pack one of the totes with your bread, cheese, fruit, etc.

One bag a trip — 96,000 bags/year, if we all try to make a difference.

~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~

**Return this Order Form to:
Sarah Johnson
9612 Kent Street
Elk Grove, CA  95624 • USA  

If you need more information:
Phone: (916) 686-5858
E-mail: sjohnson@surewest.net

Name:

Address:

Make check payable to Grandmothers for Peace International** for the  TOTAL:    $

Open-Top Tote — Navy                       $12.00 
   (10 oz. Cotton Canvas, 14" x  10 ½" x 5")


